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CHAPEL-EN-LE-FRITH 
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Office Hours:  Monday-Friday 9.00 to 12.30  

 

 3rd February 2022 
 
 

Meeting of the Parish Council Amenities Committee 
9th February 2022 

Meeting at 6.45pm in the Annexe, Town Hall, Chapel-en-le-Frith 
 
 

AGENDA 
 

    
1. Public Speaking 

2. Apologies for absence 

3. To received the minutes of the meeting held on 15th December 2021 

4. Variation of Business 

5. Update on outstanding Amenities related actions 
 

6. Park Managers Report & work plan. 
7. SHIFT report – Agree an implementation plan & possible additional administration support to 

deliver the action plan. 
8. Review of play equipment inspection reports 
9. Circular tree bench quotations 
10. Welcome to Chapel sign quotations 
11. Cllr Beswick – Things to discuss regarding the allotment sites: 

Waiting list priority 
Allotment clearing & marking   
Allotment size/allocation 
Allotment association/rules 
Allotment pricing 
Greenhouses/Sheds planning permission 

12. Tree sculpture – Update from Cllr Hill.  
13. Grit bins update – Cllr Adshead 
14. Queens Jubilee update - 

Request has been received for sponsorsjip of a Bowls Championship to mark the jubilee. 
15. Van Lease update 
16. Christmas tree lights quotations 
17. MUGA Fencing/netting 
18. Provision of recyling bins within the town. 
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19. Motion from Cllr Sizeland - “The PC resolve to sponsor a litter bin on Long Lane (Combs) at the 
western end of where Chapel FP No. 54 reaches Long Lane at Combs. The bin and installation 
would be done FOC by HPBC and the annual emptying costs would be met by the PC. The 
annual cost would come out of the existing Grit / Litter bin budget”.  

          
20. Motions from Cllr Sizeland - On the main road from Chapel to Whaley there is not a single litter 

bin after the one at the bus stop near the Frith View junction. The PC resolves to sponsor one 
to be sited in the layby opposite Combs Sailing Club Car Park Entrance. 
The PC resolves to replace the previous wooden backed MUGA basketball hoops with lower 
noise poly-composite backed hoops. 
The PC resolves to pressure wash the market place flags twice a year in October and 
February. Special attention to be given to the area underneath and near to the trees as this 
area gets especially slippy.         

21. Happy to chat benches – Cllr Sizeland 
22. Noticeboard – Memorial Park 
23. Motion from Cllr Gourlay - "This council resolves to ask permission of DCC to place three picnic 

benches on the grass verge on Long Lane alongside Chapel High School." 
24. Correspondance –  

Insurance company advice regarding signage in the parks. 

Request from Dove Holes over 60’s Club to fund repairs to the dry stone wall at the football 

pitch in Dove Holes. 

25. Any other business 

26. Date to be set for next full Amenities Committee meeting 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To:  Councillors J Adshead, M Barton, A Beswick, M Chantler, N Hill, I DePee, C Sizeland, T 
Saxby, N Wetters-Gourlay, S Young. 

 

 


